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“Play gives children a chance to practice what they are learning!” 

-Mr. Rogers 

Dear Gardner Road Families –  

     What a great first month of school.   Thank you to every family and GR 

Staff member for making the first month of school such a positive one for 

our students.  Our PTO also hosted a wonderful back to school BBQ and 

decorated our school out front so nicely.  We are looking forward to some 

great events in our school this autumn season. 

     We are looking forward to our Fall Festival hosted by the PTO (10/20) 

and our 3rd annual district-wide Make a Difference Day (10/27).  Parent 

teacher conference information will also be coming home in the next few 

weeks.  Please be sure to communicate with your child’s teacher.  October 

31st will also be our Halloween Parade (see details on page 3).   

     In November we will have our 2nd annual Veteran’s Day event.  Be on 

the lookout for a flyer to sign up a local veteran for our event.  We will also 

have our 2nd annual career day in the middle of November.  We are always 

looking for volunteers for our career day from all career fields.  If you, a 

family member, a neighbor or community member please have them contact 

Deb Lynch at the Career Development Council for the Horseheads School 

District, at (607)795-5320 or dlynch@gstboces.org.   If you feel your career 

is not of interest or you are currently at home, you may still contribute 

through mock interviews and other fun classroom events. Most events are 

only an hour or two on a given day, yet your experience and career 

knowledge can deeply influence a child’s life, career goals, and future 

educational path.  We hope to hear from you! 

     To keep up to date with the happenings at our school, follow our 

Facebook and Twitter pages.  We look forward to seeing you throughout 

the school year at Gardner Road.  Please contact me if you need anything, 

have any questions or would just like to chat about our school/your child.    
      

     Your Partner in Education 

 

 

Patrick Patterson - Principal 

GENERAL INFORMATION: 

Gardner Road School Hours 

8:00 a.m. to 2:25 p.m. 

Tardy Bell – 8:15 AM 

Gardner Road Office Hours 

7:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. 

Elementary Lunches (K-6) 

Breakfast: $ 1.25        Lunch $ 2.10 
 

mailto:dlynch@gstboces.org
https://www.facebook.com/Gardner-Road-Elementary-School-193266287374739/
https://twitter.com/GARDNER_RD_PRIN?ref_src=twsrc%5Etfw&ref_url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.horseheadsdistrict.com%2FHHGR.cfm
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Gardner Road Main Office Updates: 
 

Substitute Teacher Expectations: 
Throughout the school year, teachers must be out of their classroom to administer assessments, attend professional 

learning or for other reasons.  Our teachers do a great job preparing students for the change in routines and expectations 

for these days.  It would be appreciated that you also remind your child of positive behavior expectations with the 

substitute on these days so they maximize their learning.  Thank you!   
 

Thank You - Drop Off and Pick Up: 
Thank you to everyone for your flexibility and cooperation in using our new drop off lane in the morning.  Please 

continue to use the outer lane to drop off your child.  As soon as you are along the sidewalk (about 7 cars) you may allow 

your child to exit the car.  Please do not have your child walk through the parking lot alone if you park in the parking lot.  

Thank you to everyone for parking in real spots at the end of the day for pick-up.  We are seeing our pickup area run ever 

more efficiently with the three areas to sign your child out (by ABC order).  Please continue to bring your ID until our 

staff get to know you.  If you have someone new coming to pick up your child, please remind them that we need ID.  We 

know and understand this may be inconvenient, but we want to make sure we keep your child safe. Thank you!  
 

Fire Drills and Lockdowns: 
Students and staff have been practicing our fire drills throughout the month of September and will continue through the 

fall.  One question we are having students think about during our fire drills is, “what is another way out?”  On October 

11th, the fire department will be visiting us to discuss this for school and at home.  We will also be practicing our 

lockdown procedure and other drills to assure all students know our procedures. 
 

Building and District Emails: 
Our schools often send emails to you via our automated system. We’ve learned that for some parents, these emails are 

going into spam folders automatically. Would you please check your spam or junk folder to see if our emails are there? 

To avoid this, you can put our auto email address in your address book or contact list. It’s 

notifications@schoolconnectsweb.com.  Additionally, if we don’t have your email address, please send it to us. Contact 

your child’s school or email it to hcsdinfo@horseheadsdistrict.com. If you have questions, please email us or call 739-

5601, x4295. Thank you for helping us communicate more effectively with you.  
 

Legal Notices: 
If your family has legal documentation that the school should be aware of, please bring in a copy to Mrs. Wright in the 

main office.  Thank you! 
 

Annual Title 1 Notice for Gardner Road Elementary School  
In compliance with provisions of the Elementary and Secondary Education Act of 1965, reauthorized by the Every 

Student Succeeds Act (ESSA), we are informing you that [School Name] receives Title I federal funding. Therefore, you 

have the right to request information regarding the professional qualification of your child’s classroom teacher(s) and 

paraprofessional staff. Specifically included is your right to know: 

- whether the teacher has met State qualification & licensing criteria for the grade levels and subject areas in which the 

teacher provides instruction;  

- whether the teacher is teaching under emergency or other provisional status through which State qualification or 

licensing criteria have been waived;  

- the baccalaureate degree major of the teacher & any other graduate certification or degree held by the teacher, and field 

of discipline of the certification or degree; 

- whether your child is provided services by paraprofessionals and, if so, their qualification; and  

- information on each assessment required by the State, including assessments required to comply with the accountability 

provisions of ESSA 

Should you wish to exercise your right to make your request to: Megan Collins, Director of Human Resources, 

Horseheads Central School District, One Raider Lane, Horseheads, New York 14845. (607)739-5601, ext. 4211. 

mailto:notifications@schoolconnectsweb.com
mailto:hcsdinfo@horseheadsdistrict.com
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HALLOWEEN PARADE 2018 
Wednesday, October 31st at 1:20 

 

All parents are invited to join us for the Halloween parade.  The parking lot fills up quickly so we encourage 

carpooling.  There will be complimentary shuttles to and from the Jubilee plaza between 12:45 and 1:45.  The 

students and teachers will march in front of the school from the kindergarten wing towards the cafeteria.    We 

ask that all visitors stand behind the fence in the parking lot..  Please make sure that your child’s costume is 

appropriate for our very young students to see and that it does not have any type of toy weapons, blood, etc. as a 

prop.  We will run a normal morning schedule that is focused on academics.  We appreciate that your child 

come to school not dressed in costume or with make-up on.  All students will have an opportunity to change 

into their costumes prior to the parade.   Because of the numbers of potential visitors and the safety concerns 

connected to it, we do not allow families in school after the parade.  Thank you in advance for your cooperation 

in a wonderful event for our students. 

 

 September Snapshots

 

 
Check out more photos and events on our Facebook Page! 

https://www.facebook.com/Gardner-Road-Elementary-School-193266287374739/
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjR74X7guTdAhVDSN8KHR2XDeMQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://www.supplyme.com/products/green-and-red-apples-bulletin-board-border-44917&psig=AOvVaw1_YJaKWTPMCGpLm-Ldf6-i&ust=1538441390130554
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October’s Character Trait is: 
 

 

The Dignity Act Coordinator (DAC) for Gardner Road Elementary is Patrick Patterson.  Complaints regarding discrimination, harassment, or bullying of any 

student should be referred to Patrick Patterson at (607) 739 – 6347.  The Dignity Act Coordinator for the Horseheads Central School District is Megan Collins. 

Mrs. Collins may be reached at One Raider Lane, Horseheads, NY 14845, 607-739-5601, x4211. 

The Horseheads Central School District offers educational programs without regard to gender, race, color, national origin, or disability. Inquiries regarding this 

policy may be made to Megan Collins, Title IX/DASA Coordinator and Co-Civil Rights Compliance Officer; Anthony Gill, Co-Civil Rights Compliance Officer; 

or Kim Williams, Section 504 Coordinator, Horseheads Central School District, One Raider Lane, Horseheads, NY 14845, (607) 739-5601.  
 

Horseheads Central School 

District’s Mission & Vision: 
 

Horseheads Central School District sets the standard of 

educational excellence by fostering innovative thinking, 

curiosity, and a passion for learning to maximize the 

potential of each individual. We engage with our local 

and global communities to provide a student-centered, 

nurturing environment. 

EXPLORE        EMPOWER       EXCEL 

To report child abuse or neglect 

call toll free 

1-800-342-3720 or 

ocfs.ny.gov/main/cps 
 

Golden Star Buddies Reminder:   
Our school believes all students should follow the golden rule.  However, we know that disagreements occur and it is our 

job to help students through it.  We use the following definitions to determine the difference between conflicts and bullying.  

If any student is involved or sees either, please let a Gardner Road staff member know and they will help you! 

 

CONFLICT:       BULLYING: 
* occurs in the heat of a moment     * intent to cause harm 

* is often a difference of opinion * imbalance of power 

* two or more students are upset     * repetition - bullies often target the same people 

* does not happen continue     * targeted towards a specific individual 

* students want a mutual solution    

     

 

Substitutes Needed: 
 

 
The Horseheads Central School District is seeking 

applications for substitute teachers, nurses, bus 
drivers and substitute teaching assistants.   

For information, please visit:  
http://www.horseheadsdistrict.com/subteach.html 

 
Human Resources Office: 739-5601, x4211      
 e-mail: hcsdinfo@horseheadsdistrict.com 

http://cdn.tristro.net/catalog/932/full/ep2286_01.jpg
http://www.horseheadsdistrict.com/subteach.html
mailto:hcsdinfo@horseheadsdistrict.com








 

  HALLOWEEN HOOPLA!!! 
 

Gardner Road will be having its always popular, annual Fall Festival on Saturday 

October 20th at 5:00pm.  Come join us for an evening of fun, games, and prizes.    

We’re always in need of parents willing to volunteer their time to help make our 

events successful.  If you are interested in helping please send an e-mail to 

pto.gardnerroad@gmail.com   If you’ve expressed interest you will be contacted 

soon to help. 

In addition to clipping your Boxtops, here are couple other ways to earn free 

money for our school: 

SHOPAROO:  

You can download the Shoparoo app onto your smartphone and select Gardner 

Road as your participating school. Then you scan all of your receipts with your 

phone’s camera. The app will upload it securely and apply it to our school’s 

account.  

AMAZON SMILE:  

If you shop on Amazon.com you can designate Gardner Road Elementary School 

as the charity you would like to donate to.  Just sign up for Amazon Smile, and it 

will ask you which organization you prefer. 

 

 

 

October 8th:  

No School  

 

October 19th:      

No School 

 

October 20th:    

Fall Festival        

at 5:00 

 

 

October 31st: 

Parade at 1:20 

 

PTO BOARD: 

President: Jennie O’Herron 
Vice President: Lita Mata 
Treasurer: Courtney Bola 

Secretary: Stacy Witzel 

pto.gardnerroad@gmail.com 

 

 

 

GARDNER ROAD PTO OCTOBER2018 

NEWSLETTER 

mailto:pto.gardnerroad@gmail.com


Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1                       Day 1 
 

2                       Day 2 
 

3                       Day 3 
 

4                       Day 4 
 
PK to Smithhome 
Farms 

5                       Day 5 
 

6 

8               No School 
 

9                       Day 6 
 

10                     Day 1 
 
1st 
Grade 
To 
Reisingers 

11                     Day 2 
 
Fire 
Prevention 
Week  
Assemblies 

12                     Day 3 
 
 

13 

15                    Day 4 
 

16                     Day 5 
 

17                    Day 6 
 

18 Day 1 
 
BOE 
Meeting 
HS MMC 
6:00 

19        20 
GRPTO 5:00—7:00 

22                     Day 2 
 

23                     Day 3 
 

24                     Day 4 
 

25                     Day 5 
 

26                    Day 6 
 

27 
 

29                     Day 1 
 

30                     Day 2 
 

31                     Day 3 
 
 
 
 
1:20 

Character Education - At Home  - RESPONSIBILITY 
*Discuss/choose an area for your child’s backpack & school materials so they are always 

prepared for the day. 

*Involve children in shopping & meal planning.  

*Establish & reinforce a morning routine that your child can follow on their own. 

*Have child help with age appropriate household chores.   

*Check in with your child to make sure all school assignments are done daily.  

Gardner Road 
Elementary School 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.pacer.org%2Fbullying%2Fresources%2Fposters.asp&psig=AOvVaw3TIEQ6sJD10q9IR1IoXj4H&ust=1537567981481289
https://cfncw.org/wenatcheemkdd/
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiuk57YzcrdAhVHUt8KHaC8AVkQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.parkwestvillage.net%2Fevent%2Ffall-festival%2F&psig=AOvVaw0hyDPyGDef6hjze4tacO72&ust=1537568103576690
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwioz8HxzsrdAhWxm-AKHQZRByoQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fjre.calcoisd.org%2Fschool_news%2Fwhat_s_new%2Ffire_prevention_week_oct__10-14__2016&psig=AOvVaw3MyT4nRGWsD1U
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwisq6Kaz8rdAhUxhOAKHQUBDj4QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fnationwide-appraisals.com%2Fhappy-columbus-day-were-open-time-to-discover-great-service%2F&psig=AOvVaw29joif
https://schools.graniteschools.org/diamondridge/2016/10/16/halloween-parade-october-31st/
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.schoolmealsmarketing.com%2FSuperintendents_Conference_Day.html&psig=AOvVaw0NI0QnF4kUt7UfF1IySHGY&ust=1537568691111623
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjw6-TPht7dAhUomeAKHVEBC_4QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.123rf.com%2Fclipart-vector%2Fapple_tree.html&psig=AOvVaw0ERi9wHiylel1rgN9VOL38&ust=1538236220220014
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjy8J7mht7dAhVyUt8KHS6CBpgQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.thesprucecrafts.com%2Ffree-pumpkin-clip-art-and-pictures-1357669&psig=AOvVaw26iq2L4ilkQY5YY7-RJBl4&ust



